TOWN OF HUME
April 13, 2016
A regular meeting of the Hume Town Board, Allegany County, New York was held on April 13, 2016 at
7:00PM at the Wide Awake Library Club, 22 North Genesee Street, Fillmore, New York.

Supervisor Ricketts called the meeting to order at 7:00PM, and led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Officials in attendance Supervisor Ricketts; Councilmembers Daniel Miller, Bruce Hinz and Darlene
Mason; Superintendent of Highways Kevin Peet; Attorneys David Pullen and Richard Buck; Town Clerk
Susan Bodnar. Councilman Austin was absent.

MINUTES

Councilman Miller moved to accept the March 8, 2016 meeting minutes after changing some wording.
With Councilman Hinz’ urging, the reading will now say that Mike Fish should contact the Army Corps of
Engineers; not Councilman Hinz. Councilwoman Mason seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes.

COMMUNITY FORUM
Supervisor Ricketts moved to cut a check to the Victor Thomas Post for $500.00. Councilman Hinz

seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes. Keith Folts told of the flags that the Post in Fillmore put on graves of
Veterans and how the funding helps to sponsor a student in the area to attend Boys State every year
and contribute to other fund raisers.

After a request from Councilwoman Mason, Councilman Hinz moved that the Town look to obtain a
permit from the NYSDOT to hang a banner over State Route 19 to advertise Fun Fest Memorial Day
Celebrations. Councilman Miller seconded. 3 ayes.0 noes. Councilwoman Mason abstained.

Matt Hopkins came before the Board to introduce the “Big Moose Golf Classic “a golf tournament and
fund raiser that the Hopkins Family will be hosting in June 11, 2016 in memory of Ted Hopkins.
Proceeds from the Tournament will sponsor three scholarships in the area in his memory.

Robert Walker was present to discuss insurance for the Fillmore Fun Fest and the Summer Recreation
Program that the Town funds. Councilman Hinz moved to purchase coverage for Fillmore Fest Weekend.
Councilman Miller seconded. 3 ayes. 0 noes. Councilwoman Mason abstained.

TRUCK BID

Councilman Miller moved that the bid by Roger Hinz of $20,130.00 be accepted for the 2011 Sterling
Truck. Councilwoman Mason seconded. Councilman Hinz abstained. 3 ayes, 0 noes.

After discussion, Councilman Hinz moved to reject the bid of $20,130.00. Councilman Miller seconded.
4 ayes. 0 noes.

Councilman Miller moved to put the truck in Mason’s Spring Auction. Councilman Hinz seconded. 4
ayes. 0 noes. Councilwoman Mason abstained. 3 ayes. 0 noes.

HIGHWAY



Councilman Miller moved to amend the budget to pay for the new truck until the BAN has been
processed. Councilman Hinz seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes.

SIDEWALK

Highway Superintendent Peet requested permission to advertise for bids for the rest of Minard and
some patchwork throughout the Town sidewalk district. Councilman Hinz moved to allow advertising.
Councilman Miller seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes.

DCO

Dog Control Officer Leslie Clagett will be sending warning notices to Town people who have dogs and
are not licensed. She will be starting court proceedings for those who continue to not license their dogs
the beginning of May.

WATER AND SEWER
A motion was made by Councilwoman Mason to advertise for Septic Pumping if the contract is not up
with Zuech’s. Councilman Hinz seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes.

RECREATION

A motion by Bruce Hinz was made to reappoint Margaret Mills as director for the Summer Recreation
Program. The program will be held at Houghton College swimming pool, Tuesday and Thursdays, July 5
through August 4. Supervisor Ricketts seconded the motion. 4 ayes. 0 noes.

BINGO INSPECTOR
Acting Bingo Inspector Ray Swarthout will be moving. Councilman Hinz motioned to appoint Daniel

Miller as the new Bingo Inspector. 3 ayes. 0 noes. Councilman Miller abstained.

BILLS
Councilwoman Mason moved to accept all bills and reports as written. Supervisor Ricketts seconded the
motion.

ADJOURNMENT
Councilman Hinz moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Ricketts seconded. 4 ayes. 0 noes.

The next regular meeting of the Hume Town Board will be held on May 11, 2016 at the Wide Awake
Library Club in the McGlynn Community Room, at 7:00PM.

(General $44, 155.22; Highway $241,132.00; Fire Protection $231.02; Special Lighting District #1
$300.75; Special Lighting District #2 $330.87, Special Lighting District #3 $790.73; Sewer $5,794.30; and
Consolidated Water District $12,223.92).



Respectfully submitted,

Susan Bodnar



